
 

 

 

  

 

  

At the City Council Meeting on November 4, 2024, Katie Fris of Rapscallion LLC (Happystance) 
will request a recommendation for approval from the Michigan Liquor Control Commission 
(MLCC) for a new On-Premises Class C - Development District License. The City Council will 
also establish the development district/area, which is necessary for any future applicants 
seeking a Development District License. 
 
This license will allow for the sale, service, and consumption of beer, wine, and mixed spirits on 
the licensed premises. To support Katie and her attorney with the application, the required 
documentation includes three highlighted items from the checklist below, along with the 
resolution for the City Council's recommendation to the MLCC. 
 
The map, affidavit from the Assessor, and certification from the Clerk have been completed. The 
only remaining items are the resolution to establish the development district/area and the 
resolution for the recommendation to the MLCC. 
 
For clarification, a recommendation for approval from the DDA is not required; only the City 
Council's approval is necessary. Feel free to reach out if you anyone has any questions. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

To: City of the Village of Douglas City Council 

Date: October 28, 2024 

From: Sean Homyen, Planning & Zoning Administrator 

RE: Rapscallion LLC (Happystance) – Class C - 
Development Liquor License  


